
 
 

 

DATE: December 19, 2023 
 
TO: Prospective Respondents  
 
FROM: Mark Morris, Associate Procurement Specialist 
 
SUBJECT:     Addendum 1 to Invitation for Bids 39344, Laboratory Restoration at District Headquarters. 
 
As a result of questions received during the Mandatory Pre-Bid Meeting held on Tuesday, December 19, 
2023, the following clarifications/changes are provided for your information. Please make all appropriate 
changes to your solicitation documents. 
 
Q1: Is there a preference for the cabinet hardware (pulls, hinges, etc.)? 
 

A1: The cabinet hardware shall be stainless steel, corrosive resistant. 
 
Q2: For the backsplash areas, is tile or stainless preferred?  

 A2: The backsplash areas shall be stainless steel, corrosive resistant. 

Q3: In Room 109 of the District Laboratory, will the cabinets in front of the sink also be resurfaced 

and painted? 

A3: Yes. 

Q4: For the open-faced cabinets along the walls, can the Contractor remove and take offsite to 

restore? 

 A4: Yes, as long as the open-faced cabinets are removable. 

Q5: For the Hazmat lab building, is the Contractor responsible for restoring/repainting the top of the 

building? 

A5: No, due to accessibility concerns. 

Q6: For the exterior windows to be replaced, is there a preference on the brand? 

A6: No, there is not a brand preference, as long as they are aluminum frame, tempered glass, 

energy efficient and include an emergency safety latch. 

Also, for your reference, the Mandatory Pre-Bid Attendee list is attached. 
 

NOTE: The Bid Due Date has been extended until 2:00 p.m. Thursday, January 18, 2024. 
 
Please acknowledge receipt of this Addendum on the Bid Form provided in the bid package. 
 
If you have any questions, please e-mail me at rmmorris@sjrwmd.com or Wendy Cox at 
wcox@sjrwmd.com.   
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